Tenino Youth Soccer Club Tenino School District Office March 14, 2023, 7PM

The meeting was called to order at 7PM by President Bobbie Bates. All board members were present. This was the first meeting for coaches. We started off by introducing board members and then coaches with each one saying their name and what team they each are coaching. President Bobbie Bates mentioned that the secretary position is open and currently is temporary held by Ashlinn York, whom is the club treasurer.

Bobbie started off by talking about field use. The U6 is on Friday's nights. Since this is an in-house league, we are flexible with schedules, times, and always open for new players. U6 does have all the same jerseys and each gender plays the same gender.

Jennifer Wisner reported that the Porta Potty has been delivered and it is located near the end of the field and middle school.

Bobbie Bates reported that everyone needs to complete the safe-sport and background checks. Michelle will give out status to those that need to complete it.

The next referee clinic is March 28 or 29, 2023. This is a great opportunity for those that want to make some extra money and those that are 14 years old and older. The pay for a basic U9 game is \$35.00 and could go up from there.

It has been reported that all the coaches have their equipment needed for the season.

The club is in the process of creating a coach's corner on the website. Hope to have it up and running soon.

Pictures:

President Bobbie Bates reported that she will send out email to all coaches with the
photographer contact information. Sami Hadeller will come to practice for each team. This is
free of charge to the club and each kid.

Oregon Trail Parade:

- In the past Jennifer Wisner has been the organizer in the past for the parade trailer/float. Looking for ideas for this year.

Coaches/Parents/Players Game:

 Bobbie Bates would like to start coaches, parents, and players pick up games on Sundays to get more involvement. Looks to see if there is any interest. Possibility of sending out a group chat.

Sponsorships:

- Jennifer Wisner reported that U8 and the above teams have sponsorships. Would like to get thank you cards to each business with their team picture. In addition, we are in the process of getting a new banner made with all the business logo sponsorships.
- Board is looking into increase prices or get more sponsorships to support the U6 teams
- Always looking for more sponsorships. Please send ideas.

President Bobbie Bates and Jennifer Wisner mentioned that the board tries to meet every other month. The board usually holds a meeting at a local restaurant to put money back into our community. The majority of the time, the board communicates through text messaging.

- Report scoring through an email that is sent to the coach email. This is for the U8 and above teams. This email usually is there after the game is completed. Also went over some various rules.
- Most importantly, protect these refs. They are as young as 14 years old.

Uniforms:

Bobbie Bates reported that hopefully the jerseys will be ready Thursday. She will pick them up.

End of year celebration:

The board agreed to continue with the metals for U6 and look into push pin option for the

Steve and Jennifer are leading the painting party on March 15, 2023, at 5PM. Hope to get a couple more

Meeting was adjourned at 8:06PM